Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 29 March 2011

Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Denise Hurst (DH),  Val Scaresbook (VS), Alex Scaresbrook (AS), Mathew Axford (MA) Heather Pearce (HP)

Chairman's Report

PH went to Local Area Partnership (LAP) meeting at Middlewich. Spoke to Fiona Bruce our local MP, seems supportive but Councillor Baxendale not at all sympathetic to cyclists or cycling issues. MP introduced PH to Shea O'Neill who is Cheshire East (CE) Major Projects Officer. She has ongoing projects in Congleton which could be beneficial to cycling. Together with British Waterways and Sustrans there are schemes which might be possible 

1. Safe routes to school, improved cycling signage, new footbridge  at Havanah Street.

2. Crossing at Newcastle Road by Solly Crescent. (Not possible at the moment due to CE Highways Engineer problems)

3. Improve access at Macclesfield Canal and Biddulph Valley Way and improve towpath on the aqueduct from Henshall Hall to BVW.

4. Improved cycleway from town to station via back of Daven School through Grangeland Park.

Congleton Now at the Town Hall 
Thi is a showcase for what’s happening in Congleton with charities, voluntary organisations etc. PH, IW, VS and AS. To man the stand. (ps the event was good in getting our profile before the public of Congleton. However it was thought that more people could have been encouraged to visit the Town Hall
"Congleton Means Business"

Margaret Williamson wants us to have a stand at "Congleton Means Business" in May but the Croup thinks its not for us. However we may share the ‘third sector’ stand that Margaret Williamson is running. PH to talk to Margaret about this.
Carbon Reduction Plan for Congleton
MA says Peter Aston is putting together Carbon Reduction Plan for Congleton. Town council is supportive and could be support and backing for Cycling Campaign.

Network Map

The map is due for reprinting - some money from the Inclosure Trust but we must find match funding to make up the difference. PH negotiating with the printer for best possible price.  AS to supply new picture(s) for front cover. Cycle Centre will pay for an ad. There are a couple of minor changes and will go to print before Easter. HP will help to distribute through primary schools.

Website

AS has done a lot of work on the website - looking very good. There is now a message board facility on the website so please go and see what people are saying and let your voice be heard.
VS says they have been approached by  a company called "PARK THAT BIKE" who want to be linked to our website. AS & VS to decide

Rides Programme:

Cycle Club’s Saturday Social Rides and their Thursday evening rides to continue.

HP and DH to liase and organise social rides - hopefully we will have details next meeting.

HP says we could print a few posters and put up in library, TIC etc

CE has no money for printing a programme of rides so we will include them on our website. Macclesfield Bikeathon takes place on Sunday May 15th. Look at www.macclesfieldbikeathon.co.uk for more details.

Pedalling Picnic and Bike Week

Bike Week is from the 18th to the 26th June 2011.

The annual Pedalling Picnic will take place on Sunday 26th at 10.30 and leave from the Town Hall and go to Biddulph Grange Country Park where we will have picnic. Return to Congleton by 14.30 so that we can all join in the 3rd Congleton Food Festival.

We are trying to organise a Dr Bike event during Bike Week so watch this space for more details of all the events planned.

Look too at www.bikeweek.org.uk for details of everything that is going on around the country for Bike Week.

Cheshire East Cycle Forum

The next meeting is on Thursday April 14th at 16.30 at the Municipal Offices in Crewe. PH cannot attend because of work commitments. If anyone else is able to represent the Congleton Cycling Campaign then please contact PH on 07718 540127. Travelling expenses will be reimbursed (within reason!)
Next Meeting:  10 May 2011  8pm at the Beartown Tap
